GLOBAL AGENDA

Rio Moves Ahead: i :
Progress on the Biodiversity Front

he first meeting of the
Conference of the Parties to

the Convention on Biological

Diversity met in Nassau, the
Bahamas, from November 28 to

December @, 1994. The
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Arctic Environment Meeting

» pecial atfention has been
F)oid fo the Arctic in the new
oreign policy framework. To-

emphasize its commitment to
action, Canada has created the
position of Ambassador for
Circumpolar Affairs.

Mary Simon, an Inuk from
Northern Quebec, has led the
way in raising the profile of Arctic
an Aboriginal issues. From 1986
to 1992, she was President of the
Inuit Circumpolar Conference. In
her new role, she led the
Canadian delegation to the Arctic
Environment Protection Strategy
(AEPS) meeting in lqaluit,
Northwest Territories, from

March 15 10 17.

in Iqaluit

The AEPS focusses primarily on
research info Arctic environmental
issues. However, as Ambassador
Simon notes, “We hope fo build -
on the AEPS through the creation
of an Arctic Council. It will be
made up of the eight Arctic states
and will provide for the direct

participation of a number of Arcfic

Aboriginal organizations. We

believe the Council could consider

a wide range of issues such as
health, social matters, economic
development, cultural exchange,
fourism, transport and
communications systems, and
circumpolar frade.” 4g

Convention, opened for signature
at the 1992 Earth Summit in Rio de
Janeiro, currently has 114 parties.

The meeting established a three-
ear work plan for advancing the
iodiversity conservation. The

parfies recommended that the UN

declare December 29 the annual

International Day for Biodiversity.

The parties will meet again in

1995 to continue their work.

A highlight of the Conference was
the Biodiversity Technology Fair
organized by Canada. The Fair
show-cased products and services
for biodiversity management.
Organizers and exhibitors declared
the Fair a success and are
considering making it a regular
part of future Conf%rences.

Work is also proceeding on -
another Rio initiative, the U.N.
Framework Convention on Climate
Change. The first meeting of its
154 signatories was heHg at the
end of March in Berlin. &g
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Ministers Come
to Canada

he G7 ?rou of
industrialized countries
plays an important role in

world affairs. Canada’s

G-7 membership allows it fo
contribute to activities in a variety
of fields of common concem,
including the environment and
sustainable development.

Canada will host a meeting of
G-7 environment ministers and
representatives of the European
Commission and the United
Nations Environment Program in
Hamilton, Ontario, from

April 29 to May 1, 1995. ts
purpose is threefold:

* o review the efforts of
G/ governments fo infegrate
environmental and economic
considerations into their
decision making;

® io examine the role and
efficacy of international
institutions as they pertain fo °
the environment and
sustainable development;
and

® to examine global issues of
concern, nofably climate
change, biodiversity and the
management of foxic
substances.

Canada’s Deputy Prime Minister
and Environment Minister, Sheila
Copps, will chair the meeting. It
will be a chance to share
Canada’s experience in
integrating the environment and
the economy and to focus on the
steps the Canadian %overnment :
is faking to improve the
environmental performance of its
own operations. M

=




